
 

28 March 2025 

Excellencies, dear colleagues,  

 

I have the honour to address you in my capacity as Chair of the Intergovernmental 

Negotiations on the question of equitable representation on and increase in the membership of 

the Security Council and other related matters to the Security Council (IGN) during the 79th 

session of the General Assembly.  

 

I would like to inform you that the next session of the IGN scheduled for 15 and 16 

April, which will focus on the Size of the Future Council, will now also include a cluster 

discussion on Regional Representation. Both topics will be discussed in the same meeting and 

delegations are invited to refer themselves to both topics in their interventions. We will not have 

a model discussion during this meeting. The model submitted by CARICOM will be 

presented by Guyana and discussed on 29 May 2025. Following the presentation and 

discussion, there will be a closed interactive dialogue, which will not be webcast, in the 

afternoon of the same day.  

 

Please accept, Excellencies, the assurances of our highest consideration. 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

To: All Permanent Representatives and Permanent Observers to the United Nations, New York 
 

 

 

Tareq Albanai 
Ambassador 

Permanent Representative of the  
State of Kuwait to the United Nations 


